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THE College welcomes Mr. W. B. M. Teakles, B.A., the new
classical master.

THe Principal has begun a Saturday morning class in the study
of Systematic Theology, which is largely and enthusiastically attended.

Muessrs. H. D. Riggs, D. E. Bagshaw, and E. J. Tarr have called
at the College lately.  We are always glad to see the old boys.

THE annual sermon to the College was preached on the evening
of Sept. 18th, in the First Church, by Pastor R. R. McKay. The
discourse was marked by inspiration and practical thoughtfulness, and
must prove a blessing to the school.

THE formaliues incidental to the beginning of a new term have
now been worn off ; the new boys have been duly initiated and the
elders and deacons appointed to fill up vacancies, so that the boys feel
once more that College is home.

THE Judson Missionary Socicty held its first regular meeting for
the term in the chapel on Thursday, October 20th.  After the usual
business routine, the members listened to a very able and instructive
address on *“The Stewardship of Property,” by the Rev. Mr. Woods-
worth, of Dundas St. Meth. Church.

THE October exams. proved to be a great surprise to many ; all,
however, survived the shock except one, who has since taken to him-
self a partner to share his joys and woes. We all join in wishing Mr
Reid a happy and prosperous future. It is rumored that Mr. A. F.
Cobb, a former student, has also taken the fateful step.

THE society mectings are now in full swing, In the Excelsior
Sociecy the election resulted in the appointment of the following
officers: Pres., H. Woolverton; Vice-Pres., C. E. Jones; Scc., J. B.
McArthur ; Marshall, George Taylor; Editor of the ** Maple Leaf)”
R. Edwards; Critic, Mr. McKechnic.

The affairs of the Philomathic will be conducted by Pres., Fred.
F. McEwen ; Vice-Pres., J. Janes: Sec., M. Duncan; Xlarshall, Ino.
Carkner ; Critic, Mr. Teakles; W. E. Matthews and J. N. MclLcan are
editors of the * Qracle.”

Ox the sccond Friday evening of the term there was held the
annual supper and reception to new members of the school, both of
the Faculty and of the student-body. An interesting programme of
speeches was interspersed by music from the College string band.  The



